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	THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK
FINANCE DIVISION
LATONIA MCKINNEY, DIRECTOR
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT

INTRO. NO:  1131-B 

COMMITTEE: Health

	TITLE: A local law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to the sale of tobacco products in pharmacies
	SPONSOR(S): Council Members Lander, Johnson, Vacca, Richards, Gentile, Chin, Rosenthal, Cohen and Kallos



SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION: The proposed legislation would render it unlawful for a pharmacy-or retail store that contains a pharmacy-to obtain a license to engage in business as a retail dealer, thereby prohibiting pharmacies from selling cigarettes and other tobacco products.

EFFECTIVE DATE: This legislation would take effect on the same day as a local law (Intro. No. 1547) related to expanding the retail dealer license to include retailers of tobacco products and to setting caps on retail dealer licenses, except that the provision making it unlawful for a pharmacy to obtain a license to engage in business as a retail dealer takes effect on January 1, 2019. Should a pharmacy receive a renewal license to engage in business as a retail dealer after the enactment date of this law, the license would be valid only until December 31, 2018.

FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: Fiscal 2020
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT:

	

	Effective FY18

	FY Succeeding Effective FY 19
	Full Fiscal Impact FY 20

	Revenues
	$0
	($33,000)
	($66,000)

	Expenditures
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Net
	$0
	($33,000)
	($66,000)



IMPACT ON REVENUES: It is anticipated that this legislation would result in a loss of revenue totaling approximately $33,000 in Fiscal 2019 and totaling approximately $66,000 in Fiscal 2020. The estimate assumes all 600 of the New York City pharmacies that currently have a retail license to sell cigarettes would renew their licenses in Fiscal 2018 and would receive a prorated rate, as provided for by Section 4 of this legislation, in Fiscal 2019 based on the expiration date of December 31, 2018. In Fiscal 2020, the City would experience the full impact of the legislation, as the 600 pharmacies would no longer pay the $110 license fee.    

IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES: It is estimated that this bill would not have an impact on expenditures because the relevant City agencies would utilize existing resources to enforce the legislation. 

SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS: N/A
SOURCE OF INFORMATION: 	New York City Council Finance Division
New York City Department of Health and Mental Hygiene
ESTIMATE PREPARED BY: 	Jeanette Merrill, Legislative Financial Analyst
					
ESTIMATE REVIEWED BY:	Nathan Toth, Deputy Director, NYC Council Finance Division 
Crilhien R. Francisco, Unit Head, NYC Council Finance Division 
Eric Bernstein, Counsel, NYC Council Finance Division
[bookmark: _GoBack]LEGISLATIVE HISTORY: This legislation was introduced to the full Council on March 22, 2016 and was referred to the Committee on Health (Committee). The bill was subsequently amended after introduction. The Committee held a hearing on the amended version, Proposed Intro. No. 1131-A, on April 27, 2017 and the bill was laid over. The bill was subsequently amended a second time, and the Committee will vote on the amended legislation, Proposed Intro. No. 1131-B, at a hearing on August 8, 2017. Upon successful vote by the Committee, the full Council will vote on the legislation on August 9, 2017. 
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